May 25, 2016

At an **Emergency meeting** of the Board of County Commissioners, Washington County Colorado, held at the Courthouse in Akron, Colorado on Tuesday the 25th day of May 2016, at 2:00 p.m. there were present:

Lea Ann Laybourn, Chairman	present
David Foy, Commissioner	present
Terry G. Hart, Commissioner	absent
Garland Wahl, Clerk of the Board	present
Chris Packer, County Administrator	present
Kevin Kuretich, NE Regional Field Manager for	
Colorado Division of Homeland Security and	
Emergency Management	
Lineigency Management	present
Mike McCaleb, Washington County Emergency Manager	present present
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	•
Mike McCaleb, Washington County Emergency Manager	present
Mike McCaleb, Washington County Emergency Manager Brittani Kusel, Washington County Sheriff Office	present present
Mike McCaleb, Washington County Emergency Manager Brittani Kusel, Washington County Sheriff Office Corp. Jose Pena, Washington County Sheriff Office	present present present

Emergency meeting was called to address issues caused by the winds, hail, water damage and tornados that happened in Washington County on May 24, 2016.

Issues addressed were:

- The management of the debris left from the storm
- The types of debris
- The disposal of the debris

Management of Debris will be as follows:

- Roll-off Containers from Pro-Disposal (Rick Whitehead) will be made available to residents
 affected by the May 24, 2016 storm. Cost for Pro-Disposal Services is \$185 per container and
 trip to the landfill.
- The Roll-off Containers will be located at the District 2 Road and Bridge County Shop Yard inside the fenced area at 501 4th Avenue, Otis, CO.
- Debris may be put in the Roll-off Containers beginning Thursday May 26th and every day through the weekend including Monday May 30 (Memorial Day) if needed. Hours will be 8:00 a.m. 5:00 p.m. weather permitting on May 26, 27, 28, 29. Hours on May 30 will be 10:00 a.m. 5:00 p.m. if needed. District 2 Road and Bridge employees will supervise the debris deliveries.

Types of Debris:

- Wood, trees and branches.
- Metal
- Siding and Roofing Materials place in roll-off containers

Disposal of Debris:

- Roll-off containers will be delivered to the Washington County Landfill when they are full.
- The Washington County Landfill will be open Thursday, Friday and possibly Saturday for those that choose to personally deliver their debris, however those choosing this option will be charged the standard fees. Disposal of debris will be supervised by county employees.
- Wood, trees and branches set to the side of the roll off containers. The Town of Akron will be contacted about burning in their tree pit.
- Metal put in truck so it could be hauled to Atwood Metal in Merino.

Public Information Officers, Chris Packer will put out a press release with the debris disposal information.

Mike McCaleb, Brittani Kusel and Jerry Patterson will put information about debris disposal on Facebook.

McCaleb said he appreciates the Commissioners helping the Washington County citizens with the storm the same way they helped the citizens in the South Platte River Flood area. McCaleb reported there are about 20 -25 places that have hail damage. A lot of the damage in Washington County came from straight line winds of 90 to 115 mph. F-1 and F-2 tornados were reported touching down. NOAA weather service reports are showing May 26 could have the same type of weather for northeastern Colorado. Only one minor human injury was reported that was caused getting hit with golf ball size hail.

Kevin Kuretich commended the Board for looking after the citizens of Washington County. Clean up time frame could be fairly short with neighbors helping neighbors. The clean up after the tornado that hit Windsor was mostly done in a week end that way. Kuretich said he asked Mike McCaleb to capture costs including labor at the landfill. Kuretich is pleased about the information Larry Griese, County Assessor put out about citizens notifying his office of structures destroyed (non-repairable) by the storm. The assessed value may be prorated from January 1, 2016 to the date of destruction.

The meeting was adjourned.

Garland Wahl, Clerk of the Board